
Village Board Workshop Meeting 
April 17, 2019 

Minutes 
 
Board Member Present      Board Member Absent 
 
Gary Penders, Mayor       Carol Nellis-Ewell, Deputy Mayor 
Charles Hopson, Trustee 
Raymond Kuntz, Trustee 
David Wohlers, Trustee  
 
 
Others Present 
 
Craig Byham, Luther Jacobs Way 
Owen McIntee, SME Superintendent 
Rich McQuilkin, Code Enforcement Officer 
Eric Stowe, Village Attorney 
Jacqueline Sullivan, Village Clerk 
Tom West, DPW Superintendent 
 
 
BI/CEO  (4:30 p.m.-Patrick Smith/Rich McQuilkin) 
 
Rich McQuilkin, Code Enforcement Officer reported that he had conducted four (4) fire inspections; five (5) re-
inspections; four (4) bulk issues; letter generated for unregistered vehicle and school bus at two (2) separate addresses; 
spoke to resident regarding noise and garbage complaints; plan review of Villager Apartments regarding new construction 
of building damaged by fire and sprinkler system.   
 
Attorney (5:00 p.m. -.E. Stowe) 
 
Attorney Stowe reviewed the recommended changes to the Temporary Sign Code to provide relief to businesses during 
the closure of the Union Street bridge. 
 
Resolution 127 4/2019 
 
Introduced by:  Mayor Penders 
Seconded by:  Trustee Wohlers 
 
Be it resolved that the Village of Spencerport Board of Trustees hereby approves conducting a public hear for 
Introductory Local Law 4/2019 “A Local Law to Amend Section 259-6(k) Signs – General Regulations – Temporary of 
the Village of Spencerport Code” on Wednesday, May 15, 2019; 4:30 p.m. at the Village Office, 27 West Avenue, 
Spencerport, NY. 
 

Vote of the Board: Carol J. Nellis-Ewell, Deputy Mayor Absent 
     Charles R. Hopson, Trustee  Aye 
     Ray Kuntz, Trustee   Aye 
     David Wohlers, Trustee   Aye 

Gary Penders, Mayor   Aye 
 
Discussion ensued regarding food truck and it was determined that Attorney Stowe and CEO McQuilkin would discuss 
the intent of a potential code change and bring suggestions to the Village Board later. 
 
 
May Penders led a discussion of potentially making the parking spaces on Amity Street west of the Post Office driveway 
to Church Street “no parking” to help with traffic flow during the bridge closure. 



During the discussion it was determined that the Village Board members needed to do more research on the traffic flow 
and the parking spaces. 
 
A motion was made by Mayor Penders and carried that the Village Board Workshop meeting be adjourned at 5:25 p.m. 
 



 


